BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –June 25, 2019
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Dave Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Pete Scolforo & Don Zukowski
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Garth Story, John Warner, Mark Curtain
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:32 PM.
Abatements
The owner of the 417 Chapel Street property, appeared again before the Board to review the numbers that had been calculated for this property  The Board stated at the last meeting that they would ask for two years of water/sewer fees based on the Title 5 calculations and that a meter will be installed.  The owner felt that these numbers were high for the property and asked the Board to recalculate.  After discussion, the Board were in agreement to stand with what was previously decided at the May 28th meeting.
An abatement was submitted for 130 Housatonic Street.  The owner had a large bill, possibly because of a bathroom leak on the property.  After reviewing the information provided, the Board voted to deny the abatement on the grounds that the water/sewer were used and metered.  Pete Scolforo made the motion and Roger Schuerer seconded.  All in favor.

Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  There were approximately 330 estimated bills sent out this quarter, with approximately 260 being new ones this quarter. There have been approximately 140 completed as of this meeting.
The contractor for 650 Stockbridge Road was present regarding an addition to the property.  There was a request to accept water capacity fees for a one bedroom addition.  After discussion and review of the information presented the Board agreed to accept.  Dave Forrest made the motion, Roger Schuerer seconded.  All in favor.

Al Zerbato went over the time line for the water line with Tighe and Bond.  He let the Board know that based on that meeting, the cross country line will stay and the water line will run down Greylock Street.  They felt that there were too many environmental issues to go down Columbia Street.  Al Zerbato stated that Mike Towler, head of the Water plant, was concerned about the size of the pipe being considered for the project.  He felt that there may be some issues with a 16” line and the water becoming stagnant.  Tighe and Bond will be checking into this and may insert a stub at the bottom of East Center Street.
Waste Water Dept

None

Highway/Cemetery Dept
Al Zerbato gave an update on the Summer Street paving project to the Board. The job has been completed and 1.3 miles of Summer Street was redone at a cost of $466,051, the original bid was $461,000.
Dave Forrest inquired about paving funds for FY20.  Al Zerbato stated that for FY20 there would be approximately $324,000 available.  Bob Bartini inquired about streets that would be next and ask the cost of redoing Maple Street from Greylock to East Streets.  Al Zerbato stated approx $180,000-$190,000.  Street Scan reports show that all of Maple Street is in the top 30 to be redone.  The Board agreed that all of Maple should be repaved.  They would like bid information and preliminary numbers gathered.  Dave Forrest made the motion and Roger Schuerer seconded.  All in favor.
The Board inquired about crack sealing Main Street.  Al Zerbato stated that he had met with Art Baker from Indus and did a walk thru and he did not feel that Main Street was a good candidate for this process.

There was a discussion regarding Main Street and when it would be redone.  Bob Bartini stated that the Board wanted it done last year.  Al Zerbato stated that Administration wants to wait until a new water line goes in down Main Street.  Dave Forrest didn’t think that paving would happen soon since engineering for the new water line has been done.  Roger Schuerer stated that the only course of action that he saw was to stand by and fix potholes and wait for the new water line installation, since paving and then pulling up the roadway to install a new line would not be cost effective in a shorter period of time. Both he and Don Zukowski felt that the next step would be to complete the engineering and stand by on repaving.  Al Zerbato said that the possibility of cleaning existing lines may want to be explored.  The Board requested that the Select board attend the next meeting to discuss paving options.
Other
A representative on behalf of the owner of 131 Paul Drive appeared before the Board regarding possible connection to Town sewer.  The representative felt that if the current septic failed that it would be a hardship to the owner to connect to Town sewer because of the distance of the driveway.  The Board referred them to the Board of Health for further information.  After the representative left, the Board further discussed the matter and asked that a copy of the Town’s sewer code 235.3 be given to the representative.  
Al Zerbato gave an update on 50 Columbia Street.  He stated that he had met with the owners on site and that they are hiring a contractor to in and make the repair.  Dave Forrest stated that it needs to be done by fall.

Capacity fee application and payments were submitted for 589 & 575 West Road by the builder.  After review, the Board voted to accept.  Dave Forrest made the motion and Roger Schuerer seconded.  All in favor.

The Board has requested that they be included in the Select Boards discussion of future projects and special permit process information.  Al Zerbato stated that he would pass on this request.

Al Zerbato gave an update on whether a sidewalk could be added on portions of Greylock Street with the assistance of funding from ZipBox.  Al Zerbato had spoken to Chris Ketchen who stated,  that it was not in the scope of work being done by Tighe and Bond for the new water line project.  Al Zerbato stated that Tighe and Bond would have to have a different project and team for this work. He also stated that there would be wetland issues if it was considered at a later date.  Roger Schuerer would like the $30,000 offered by ZipBox to go for sidewalk design for later installation.  Al said that he would follow up with Tighe and Bond.

Executive Session

None.

Minutes

May 28, 2019 minutes approved:  Roger Schuerer made the motion, Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday May 14, 2019 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:57 PM   Bob Bartini  made the motion, Roger Schuerer seconded.  All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee

